

# MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL FLORIDA COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

[25, March, 2020]

#### **OFFICER REPORTS**

#### President- Mackenzie Doege

- I hope everyone is doing well!
- As of right now, our Pan Exec is moving forward with planning recruitment with the same August dates originally scheduled but obviously it is subject to change
- We are working hard with advisors and each other to navigate through this time, please continue to reach out to us with any questions you may have.
- Panhellenic will be implementing some changes come Fall 2020
  - I was hoping to touch more on that when we got back from Spring Break, however, I have been in contact with your chapter president's and we are eager to share with you all our ideas.
- Please please stay smart and proactive during this time! I can't wait to see you all next Fall! Stay healthy and safe, if you need anything from me please don't hesitate to ask!

#### Executive Vice President- Dani Pickett

- Hi everyone! I hope you're all navigating through this tough time well.
- We are working hard with our advisors and one another to continue the semester and plan recruitment as gracefully as possible.
- Sisterhood bonding events with your paired chapters for the Spring semester will be cancelled. If you have already done it, it will transfer to your Fall semester.
- Please remember to practice good hand washing and self care!
- Always here if you have any questions, concerns, or help with anything.

### Vice President of Internal Recruitment- Charlotte Clancy

- Hope everyone is staying safe!
- Working with the VPMs virtually to get ready for recruitment! Please look out for any message from your Recruitment Chair to help them out as much as possible!

## Vice President of External Recruitment- Christian Tippins

- Hello everyone!
- The Panhellenic Unity Sweatshirts from Ali & Ariel have been redesigned and an email will be sent out to those who've already purchased one. It will also be formally revealed to the rest of the community.
- And just a reminder that Panhellenic Recruitment Informational is cancelled and recruitment sign ups will most likely open in April.
- Stay safe, stay positive, and we will get through this!

## Vice President of Risk Management- Avery Royston

- Hi y'all. Seems like the world missed the memo about washing their hands to the tune of any Beyonce song...
- Please be vigilant and consistently check your emails for information from UCF. They disseminate very important information, like online instruction, the Orange County stay at home order, etc
- Sad the semester got cut short, but I'm excited to work creatively with everyone to have a successful recruitment and fall semester!

# Vice President of Public Relations- Taylor Soviero

- Hi everyone, I hope you are all finding ways to stay busy!
- I will be changing the Instagram theme to WHITE next
- Pan pop up is cancelled, as well as badge week but we are trying to post fun and interesting things for you all
  - I will be writing some new blogs including one about some fun things you can do during quarantine.
- Do you have any ideas for events during Pan Pride Week or the Fall semester? ~reach out~
- Good luck on the rest of your semester!

#### Vice President of Community Involvement- Destinee Salmon

- I hope everyone's getting used to their online classes and is doing well! I'm so sad our time together was cut short this semester but I'm so excited to come back strong in the Fall!
- Please stay safe, be smart, wash your hands and don't hoard toilet paper!

# Vice President of Leadership and Academic Development- Katie Hamlin

- I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy during this difficult time!
- Make sure to keep up with your online classes...being at home and online can cause grades to slip but we need to maintain a great Panhellenic GPA!
- A lot of organizations will be holding interviews for positions for next year throughout these next few months. I'll try to keep you guys best updated on those so keep your eye out for them!
- Thank you to my JPAN's for a great few meetings this semester! I'm sorry our time was cut short but I can't wait to see all the amazing things you do throughout our community!

#### Vice President of Recruitment Guides- Maci Forster

- Hi ladies! Miss everyone so much
- For my Rho Gams, I will be updating you guys with what is to come with bonding events, exec groups, tabling, and so on
  - The post will be tomorrow in place of our meeting so please look out for that!
- Email me if you have any questions or concerns: ucfpanrecruitmentguides@gmail.com
- Hope you guys finish your semester strong, stay safe and I will see you all in Fall!!

# Vice President of Administration- Kayla Calvo

- Hey everyone!
- Welcome to our last Pan of Spring ):
- I'm sorry our time had to be cut short
- Pan Attendance Winner: \*drumroll\*
  - CONGRATS: ALPHA EPSILON PHI!!
    - I will contact you guys separately to figure out check details
- Pan Dels: THANK YOU SO MUCH!
  - It was a short run but I can't wait to continue working with you all in Fall (:
  - I also got each one of you a little something to thank you for all your hard work (I will try to get it to you all as soon as possible!)
- Love you guys, stay safe and healthy <3